13 October 2012

Project Officer

Parks Victoria

PO Box 400

Rosebud Vic  3939

Dear Project Officer

Re 
Review of dog walking regulations, Mornington Peninsula National Park

Thank you for the opportunity to make comment on the current review of dog walking regulations within the Mornington Peninsula National Park, (MPNP).

I support a total ban of dog walking for all ocean beaches throughout the entire year within the MPNP.  Some of the reasons for this stance are as follows:

· The Flora and Fauna guarantee act has identified dogs as being a limiting factor for nesting shorebirds.

· BirdLife Australia research has identified dogs as being a limiting factor for nesting shorebirds.

· In the MPNP Hooded Plovers are more successful at breeding on beaches where dogs are not present.

· It has also been demonstrated through a recent study, the presence of dogs can cause a 50% absence of ground dwelling birds, (Peter Banks and Jessica Bryant 2007).

· During the Last Hooded Plover breeding season in the MPNP, 98% of breeding attempts failed. 

· There are fewer than 600 Hooded Plovers in Victoria and around 60 Hooded Plovers in the MPNP

· There is over 2,000 km of footpaths and roads on the Mornington Peninsula on which dogs can be walked.

· There are over 50 council reserves that provide the public with “off lead” access for their dogs on the Mornington Peninsula.
Indeed, one may ask, if a day old shorebird chick cannot be protected from dogs in a National Park, where can it be protected?

Yours truly,

Malcolm Brown

PO Box 8

Rye 3941

